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Times-Journal, St. Thomas, Ont.

The significance of Scouting as a world-wide brotherhood was much in evidence during the 6th
Jamboree-On-The-Air last October.

For the week-end event—designed to make the fourth Scout law live and to open new fields of interest—
the World Bureau operated two complete stations at Boy Scouts of Canada National Headquarters under the
call-sign VE3WSB. Another station was set up about a mile away under the call-sign VE3WSB ‘Portable’.

In spite of technical trouble at the main location, the jamboree was considered a success. VE3WSB and
its portable station clocked about 550 contacts in the 48-hour period. Because of prevailing conditions, most
of these were on a north-south axis and the Far East and the Middle East remained more or less isolated from
stations in this part of the world.

However, reports show that these eastern stations linked up with European stations and were therefore
not as completely isolated as they have been in previous years.
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Stations in Western Canada were able to make contact with Australia, New Zealand, Japan, the Philip-
pines and South Korea.

VE3WSB also contacted the most northerly Scout troop in Canada—at Resolute Bay where 14 Eskimo
Scouts were on the station—and an Argentinian station in Antarctica.

A station in Ireland passed on greetings to the World Bureau from the Boy Scouts of Iran and a station
i in Great Britain relayed greetings from the Boy Scouts of the Philippines.

At the same time—and for the first time—the World Bureau was able to talk with all its Latin American
staff, in Mexico for a conference.

1964’s Jamboree-On-The-Air—the seventh—has been tentatively scheduled for October 17 and 18. %

| Information courtesy World Scouting Bulletin
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